16" December 2019

Trevor James
65»73 mandalong Close
Orchard Hills NSW 2748

Ms Catherine Van Laeren
A/ Executive Director Central River City & Western Parkland City

Department of Planning jndustry & Environment
GPOBox39 ‘
Sydney NSW 2001

Dear Ms Van Laeren,

l am iodgmg this submission as the resuient & Iandowner of 65-73 Mandalong Close, Orchard Hills

2748, which | have called home for the past 19 years.

Fol!owmg a recent meeting put on by DPI&E with regards WSEA SEPP I am greatly concemed and

shocked atthe proposed amendments to the Western Sydney Employment Area State

_E Enwronmental Plannmg Policy 2009 (the WSEA SEPP), which Is proposing to remove Mandalong
' Clo‘ ‘ from kthe Land Apphcatlon Map and therefore removed from the proposed planned SEPP




canstruction of substantial "high-bay” industrial bulldings and associated facliities. This estate has
been a huge success in relation to generating the desired local employment opportunities. But it has
clearly changed the urban landscape and surrounding amenitles, being a 24/7 industrial precinct,
brightly lit during the night, increased traffic flows and related heavy vehicles,

Mamre West - Stage 2 (including Mandalong Close)

The DPI&E meeting confirmed the WSEA SEPP as the primary environmental planning instrument
(EP1) for the Mamvre Rd precinct, However the WSEA area, without warning s reduced to Include
only the now industrial zoned areas (Stage 1) and the Mamre Road precinct, Mamre West — Stage 2
removal is the major exception. The Mandalong Close residents were actively involved in the
broader WSEA planning process and the Mamre West Stage 1 rezoning. We had the reasonable
expectation that we would continue to be part of a DPI&E lead planning process, which was the

lcg‘ical completion of the pnd stage of Mamre West,

At the DPI&E meeting there was some mention about flooding issues being a possible reason for
exdusn)n This reason was not felt valid by the residents as the recently exhibited South Creek
Hoodplam Risk Management Plan (September 2019), outlines Penrith City Council's approach to
mana‘ging the floodplain, and clearly provisio‘n's for Industrial Zoning within this area could be
 managed effectively. The second reason being put forward by DPI&E, was that landowners would
not be éffected by the “sudden exclusion” from the WSEA, because Penrith City Council current view
that this Stage 2 land loglcally should be industrial, “All we have to do is apply to Councnl to request

‘ rezonmg to Industnai"

- Wlth the current process takmg many years, and bemg substantially effected every day by the

surro ndmg rezoned lands, ongoing civil & bunldmg construction works |, along with my fellow ‘
ettmg frustrated. As | have already seen, the rezoning process takes many years. An

wdual Iandowners with Councul is very inefficient & costly, as it does not access

, mg services from Erskme Park pass through the Stage
k w 'ch could also service Stage 2. The Memre Road




n a rural residential

area already does not reflect the amenity and surroundings expected

The local
community.

This would provide a fair and equitable outcome for all effected landowners.

As a resident | feel more comfortable that all applications and processes would be subjectto a high

level of Public scrutiny by remaining part of the WSEA SEPP.

| feel there is no reason why the Mandalong Close (Mamre West Stage 2), should be removed from

the WSEA SEPP.

Yours Sincerely,

Trevor James.




